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Sir Roger Manwood's School - Mathematics Department

The Mathematics Department consists of 8 teachers, two of whom are part time members of staff. It is one of the part time members of staff who is going on maternity leave, from February 1 2021. At the time of going to print, this member of staff’s intention is to take a full year off.
The department consists of staff who have been teaching for many years as well as those who are relatively new to the profession. The department is mutually supportive, sharing in the responsibility for the progress of all of the pupils in its care.  Due to the highly qualified and dedicated staff in the department, results are good with the A Level results are among the best in the school.
In Key Stage 3 the subject is taught in mixed ability groups for years 7 and 8. 
In Year 9 the groups are broadly set according to ability.  The text books used are the SMP Interact series.  The normal class size is 32 pupils.  Pupils have 6 one hour periods per fortnight.

In Key Stage 4 pupils sit the Edexcel GCSE examination and the main text books are the Oxford Excel GCSE Mathematics Higher and the SMP Interact Higher.   In the recent past, pupils have had 6 one hour periods in Year 10 and Year 11, but from September 2019 they have had 7 periods in each of these years to reflect the harder nature of the new GCSE specification. There is broad setting, with the year group split in half and each half being split into 3 sets.  It is exceptional that a pupil fails to achieve at least a grade 4.  

The A level specification is Edexcel. Students have 9 one hour periods in both of Years 12 and 13 if studying A Level Mathematics and 15 periods in each year if doing Double Mathematics i.e. covering A Level Mathematics in Year 12 and A Level Further Mathematics in Year 13. The new curriculum allows flexibility in teaching across the two years of the A level course but textbooks (the Pearson series) are broadly following a Year 1 and Year 2 curriculum. In addition, Mathematical Studies AS was introduced in September 2020 to encourage more students to continue with Mathematics post GCSE.
